opusdei.org

The Father gathers with students and young professionals in Sydney

Msgr Fernando Ocariz meets young men and women at Warrane College and Creston College

15/08/2023

On Sunday 13 August 2023, the Prelate of Opus Dei spent time meeting young people – students and young professionals – many of whom attend spiritual formation with Opus Dei. They were very excited to see the Father, as they often refer to him.

The Father mentioned how happy he was to return to Australia. His last trip was in 2008 when he accompanied the then-Prelate of Opus Dei, Bishop Javier Echevarria, to attend World Youth Day in Sydney.

Warrane College

Around midday, Msgr Ocariz gathered with young men at Warrane College, a university residence which celebrated 50 years in 2021. The main common room was full of people from Sydney as well as Canberra, Brisbane and Perth.

The Father started by commenting on the Gospel of the day: Jesus calming the storm. He echoed Our Lord's words, "Do not be afraid!" These words came up again from actuarial student, Joe, who had just

returned from World Youth Day in Lisbon and recounted Pope Francis saying the same.

Msgr Ocariz shared the words of St Josemaria: "May you seek Christ. May you find Christ. May you love Christ". He encouraged all present to identify themselves with Jesus Christ. "When we experience difficulties, don't be overcome by fear. God is always stronger," he said.

Oli shared with the Father that he has come back to practicing his faith after moving to Warrane as a resident. Since then, he has shared this joy of returning to the sacraments to friends, who have in turn started to practice their faith more. The Father encouraged everyone to support each other, reminding them that this starts with first being supported themselves. The Father mentioned the importance of the sacrament of

confession, with the absolution being a tangible sign of God's forgiveness.

Peter, who is studying Occupational Therapy, spoke about how he coordinates community service activities at a centre for men in the Hills area of Sydney. The Father spoke about the importance of being generous in reaching out to the sick, the poor and the lonely – of accompanying others and showing them that they are not alone.

The gathering also included three performances: jazz pieces on the clarinet and piano and one classical piece. To conclude, the Father was presented with a gift: an Australian cricket bat with stickers of three centres in Sydney: Warrane College, Nairana Study Centre and Mirrabooka Study Centre.

Creston College

In the afternoon, Msgr Ocariz visited Creston College. The group of young women kicked off the occasion by dancing the "Nut Bush," a popular Australian dance, before some had a chance to tell Msgr Ocariz a bit about themselves and ask him some questions. There was a performance of Bach's Double Violin Concerto in D minor - 1st Movement, as well as an Irish dancing performance, and a university student, Amelia, singing 'The Voice' by John Farnham - but not before she presented the Father with a packet of Tim Tams!

One question came from Katie, who spoke of her conversion story and then asked the Father: "How can I be faithful to my vocation?" He answered by telling her that the question was very important but the answer was very short. "Fall in love and you won't leave him," he said, quoting St Josemaria Escriva in *The*

Way. He told her not to be fearful on this adventure of loving the Lord.

Claire, an Education student, asked Msgr Ocariz how to know that we're doing what God wants from us. He responded by saying that often God doesn't send a clear sign, because he wants us to be free. He could send an angel to announce a vocation, but that would feel forced. The Father said that the important thing was to realise that whatever God wants from each person is always the best thing for them – but they have to discover what it is.

Caitlyn and Abi then told Msgr
Ocariz about an initiative called the
DREAM Project, a mentoring
program to help teenage girls who
have come to Sydney as refugees.
Every week volunteers run
workshops and activities which aim
to educate the girls on different
career pathways and empower them

to follow their dreams. The Father said it gave him a lot of joy to hear about this, and that he could see their happiness too – because being generous with others is the greatest happiness.

pdf | document generated automatically from https:// dev.opusdei.org/en-au/article/thefather-gathers-with-students-andyoung-professionals-in-sydney/ (05/08/2025)